
 
 

OFFICE OF GENERAL COUNSEL 
Kendall County, Texas 

MATTHEW L. GROVE, 
General Counsel 

(830) 249-9343 ext. 303 
E: Matthew.Grove@co.kendall.tx.us 

 

201 E. San Antonio Avenue, Boerne, Texas 78006 

October 2, 2024 
 
 
Ben Thatcher, City Manager 
City of Boerne 
447 N. Main Street 
Boerne, TX 78006 
Via email: bthatcher@boerne-tx.gov  
 
RE: Cascade Caverns Road  
 
Dear Mr. Thatcher: 
 
I hope this letter finds you well. Recently, Kendall County begun the process of removing a cattle 
guard on Cascade Caverns Road. During this process, the County learned that this portion of the 
road was annexed by the City of Boerne in April 2016 when the Southglen subdivision was 
annexed. In accordance with Texas Local Government Code § 43.106(a), “[A] municipality that 
proposes to annex any portion of a county road or territory that abuts a county road must also 
annex the entire width of the county road and the adjacent right-of-way on both sides of the 
county road.” Thus, the portion of Cascade Caverns Road that abuts the Southglen annexation is 
the City of Boerne’s road as provided by Tex. Gov’t Code Ann. § 43.106.  
 
Please advise how the City of Boerne would like to move forward to formally resolve this matter. 
Please feel free to reach out Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions 
regarding this matter. I can be reached at (830) 249-9343 ext. 303 or via e-mail: 
Matthew.Grove@co.kendall.tx.us.  

 
Very truly yours, 

By:    
Matthew L. Grove 
Kendall County General Counsel 

 
cc:  Commissioner Christina Bergmann 
 Commissioner Andra Wisian 
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